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Dear staff, parents, carers, and neighbours, 

We are removing the demountable building located at the western side, near Ridge Road and 
Building I, at Engadine West Public School. 

This removal will take place on Friday 21 March 2025. 

Due to the age of the demountable, it is assumed to contain undisturbed asbestos in the floors 
and window putty. As an extra precaution, the windows and any potentially loose areas will be 
secured to minimise risk of damage during transportation.    

The work is being done under the safe work conditions for releasing a building from a school 
site, which requires a sticker to be attached to the windows of the demountable notifying that 
the building contains asbestos during transport. 

There is no asbestos removal work being done on the building at this time.  

Traffic and parking during removal 

Work vehicles will enter and exit the school site via an access gate on Ridge Road. 

Before School Care users will use an alternate access gate on this day that will be 
communicated by the principal.  

A crane will be delivered to the school and will be positioned onsite during removal. The crane 
will move the demountable in sections onto a large truck before transporting it to a storage 
facility.  

Access to the school carpark and main entrance will not be affected. Traffic controllers will 
be used where required. Please follow the directions of any temporary signage and traffic 
controllers when in place.  

Work hours 

The mobile crane will be delivered at 5:30 am to safely lift the demountable in sections onto 
the truck. 

Work will be between the hours of 7 am and 5 pm and is expected to be completed in one day, 
weather and site conditions permitting. 

All work will take place within the school grounds and will be coordinated with the school to 
avoid any impact on student learning. 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 
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